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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador Stephen Vasciannie, Permanent Representative of Jamaica to the Organization of American States (OAS). It was called to order at 10:52 a.m.
1. Adoption of the order of business

The Permanent Council adopted the draft order of business, document CP/OD-1871/12, without changes.
2. Consideration of the Proposed Program-Budget of the Organization for 2013
The Permanent Council Chair recalled that, as required under Article 91.c of the Charter of the Organization of American States, the Secretary General had, on August 22, 2012, submitted the proposed program-budget of the Organization for 2013 for US$161,013,000 in total, $82.0 million of which pertained to the Regular Fund and $73.5 million to voluntary and specific funds.
He further recalled that, following the Secretary General's presentation, the delegations had agreed that the general comments would be considered by the Permanent Council, based on the understanding that the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary would be assigned the technical analysis of the proposal.
After the Secretary General offered to provide additional information on his proposal, the representatives of Chile, Dominican Republic, Bahamas, United States, Grenada, Canada, Trinidad and Tobago, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Jamaica, Panama, El Salvador, Ecuador, Peru, Colombia, and Saint Lucia commented on a variety of issues related to the Organization's funding, including the need to improve administrative efficiency and reduce costs, and the urgent need to prioritize mandates under execution.
Following the comments by the delegations, the Permanent Council took note of the general statements made on the proposed program-budget of the Organization for 2013 and, in its capacity as Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly, entrusted analysis of the proposed program-budget to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for it to conduct its review in open dialogue and taking into account the comments made by delegations during this meeting.
3. Adoption of the following Permanent Council meeting minutes: 

The Permanent Council adopted document CP/ACTA 1856/12, the minutes of the special meeting held on June 22, 2012.
4. Other business
· The Permanent Representative of Panama, Ambassador Guillermo Cochez, informed the Permanent Council of the death on September 18, 2012 of Mr. Santiago Carillo, former president of the Spanish Communist Party.
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The Permanent Council bade farewell to Ambassador Bernardino Hugo Saguier, Permanent Representative of Paraguay, who was concluding his tour of duty at the Organization.  The representatives of Panama, on behalf of the SICA member states; Brazil, Canada, and Trinidad and Tobago–the latter on behalf of the CARICOM member states; United States, Colombia, Peru, and Mexico, as well as the Permanent Observer of Spain–on behalf of the Permanent Observers of France and Italy– and the OAS Secretary General expressed to Ambassador Saguier their best wishes for success in his future endeavors.
There being no further matters to consider, the meeting was adjourned at 1:36 p.m.  
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1871/12.
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